Our final Gospel Campaign of 2021 was held in Igoma, Tanzania. Igoma, also called “Rock City”, is in the
Mwanza regionand on the shores of Lake Victoria, Africa’s largest lake. This is a remote area that is highly
populated and yet has been almost completely neglected greatly with the Gospel.

The spiritual climate was amazing. Everywhere we went we had people flocking to hear the Gospel.
Capitalizing on Africans passion for soccer, our team found new ways to reach out to the community. For
example, just like in most of the world, people are crazy about soccer. We invited the top two soccer teams in
the region for a soccer match. They drew a good crowd and we were able to PREACH THE GOSPEL. It was
wonderful! The prize for the winning team was a goat to enjoy for dinner. For us in America, this may seem
strange, but in Africa, the entire community was grateful and so much appreciation was shown.

Another unique event was a community clean-up. We gathered several churches to go into a very poor part
in the community and clean-up the area, paint, make repairs and show the love of Christ through acts of
compassion. This simple act introduced an entire community to the local pastor who gained recognition with
the government and people. He is receiving new converts every Sunday.

Our desire is not only to bring the Gospel message to communities,
but to show the love of Christ through serving.
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Our team also spoke at many schools throughout the region and had amazing responses to the
Gospel. We have been able to share Jesus with hundreds of thousands of school children and many
of the kids have excitedly put their faith in our Savior, including many Muslims. The next generation of
Igoma will be filled with world-changing believers in part because of the seeds that have already been
planted in their hearts.

We have been shown great favor in each of the regions we
ministered to this year. It was a tremendous blessing to have
the Governor join us on stage for our final campaign of the
year.

We have met with him many times and he is a man of faith, a
man of integrity, and a man who is diligently working to see

A Light To The Nations make a powerful impact in his region.
We are grateful for our friendship and pray that God will
continue to enlarge his territory of impact throughout
Tanzania and that He will be glorified by the work of his hands.

The harvest of souls in Igoma was breathtaking. 594,997
people made decisions to follow Jesus. We could not
imagine a more powerful way to conclude our campaign
season for 2021. Praise Jesus for His power and presence.

Our entire team prayed for many
sick, hurting, and desperate
people. We saw a mighty work of

the Lord. Thousands were healed
and many were delivered from
demonic posession and ancient
ancestral ties.



